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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
Monday, July 25, 2016
Suite 425, Conference Room A
4:00 P.M.
In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners Elaine Brown, Richard Redick, Carl Cannon, Larry Williams, Marla Buchanan, Lindsey Brock, Paul Astleford, Ex-Officio;  Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Thomas Carter, Council Auditor’s Office; Jessica Baker, Mayor’s Office;  Mark Fernandez, HMS Global; Taylor Mejia, IGS (JTA);  Jessica Shepler, Lisa Darnall, Wil Wright, Carl Weckenmann,JTA; Doreen Joyner Howard, Florida Department of Transportation; Beth Mangold, COJ Finance Department; John Nooney;   Carol Owens, Interim Chief, Legislative Services;  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, called the Commission meeting to order at 4:01 p.m.

The Commission voted to approve the minutes for its May 23, 2016 meeting.
In Updates from the Commissioners, Commissioner Elaine Brown announced that the Ocean Island Trail is in the final process of being officially designated  She indicated that the designation process has been years in the making.  She explained that the designation is good news for the ferry because the designation will generate increased tourism.

Commissioner Rick Redick commended the ferry’s HMS crew.  He applauded the crew’s interacting with ferry riders and their positive attitude.
Commissioner Redick announced that there will be an exhibit that focuses on the history of Mayport at the Beaches Museum that will run from August 11 through the end of October.   The exhibit is sponsored by Safe Harbor and the Friends of the St. Johns River Ferry.

He reported that JTA officials continue to attend Friends of the Ferry Board meetings.  One of the ideas that has been discussed is possibly having twelve months of activities for the ferry instead of the one, Ferry Fest.
In the Marine Operations Report, Carl Weckenmann, JTA, reported that the June numbers for ferry ridership was down but that the number of vehicles and revenue were slightly higher than they  were a year ago.  He reported that ferry passengers are now using a bus APP to track the ferry’s  arrival and departure time.  It is the same APP that JTA’s bus passengers utilize.
On the next agenda item, 2016 Haul-out Update, Assistant General Paige Johnston reported that in an e-mail that Tom Goldsbury had sent her, the City has settled its invoice issue with Lufkin.  
The City paid less for the BAE repairs.  BAE has closed out its purchase order with Lufkin.
In the Capital Improvements Update – JTA, Wil Wright, reported that the rub rail work underway is going well. He explained what the work on the ferry’s fender system entailed; the work should be completed by Friday or Saturday.  He further explained that this work is JTA capital improvement work and that he is JTA’s new project manager for design and construction.
Regarding in improvements to facilities, Mr. Wright discussed improvements to the restrooms on the Fort George ferry facility, the HMS office and recreation area. 

In a Technology Update, Jessica Shepler, JTA, discussed the new app for the ferry.   With the new app, she reported a big increase in ferry ticket sales.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:42 p.m.  The next meeting of the St. Johns River Ferry Commission is scheduled for Monday, September26, 2016.  It will be the last meeting of the Commission pursuant to the sunset provision in Ordinance  2016-127-E  that transferred the ferry’s ownership to the Jacksonville Transportation Authority.
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